
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Welcome to the last school bulletin of this academic year.  This is my 23rd year in education and I can honestly 
say that no two years look the same.  The school has achieved so much this year with too many highlights to 
include here.  The staff always work so hard to provide the best possible opportunities for your children and 
the many unseen hours behind the scenes that they willingly put in is always an inspiration to me. 
 
I think that the carnival day was the perfect way to encapsulate this school year.  Staff worked a long day on 
Saturday to provide a superb Cornish themed show which in turn celebrated our unique culture and heritage 
and was visited by guests who had never been to the school before and who left with nothing but praise for 
your children and the school environment.  The day culminated in the parade which was so well attended and 
ended with the whole school and pupils past and present coming together in celebration (and getting sprayed 
with water).   
 
We have had many families visit us this year, from far and wide, looking to become a part of this truly special 
community and we look forward now to a well-deserved holiday before entering the academic year 2024/25 
with excitement and determination to continue to be the very best we can.   
 
Thanks so much for your support this year. 

 

 

Nathan Cooper – Headteacher 

 

Please can all parents/carers ensure there is no debt on Parentpay accounts before we break up for the 

summer holidays. 

 

Year 6 

Refunds, if required, will be issued on Parentpay at the end of term. Please ensure that there is no debt when 

your child leaves the school. 

Reminder – no clubs next week after school. We will send information out about the new clubs on offer in 
September. 
 

 

Please can parents/carers collect any medication which is held in school at the end of term. 
 
This is so you can review dates etc. Please ensure you bring your child's (in school time) medication into school 
in September. 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

August will see the changes to the National Penalty Notice Framework come into force. Specifically, the changes 
are: 
 
1. A new national threshold of 10 unauthorised sessions for any reason (equivalent to 5 school days) within a 
rolling 10 school week period for which a penalty notice must be considered. A penalty fine can be issued for 
any combination of unauthorised absences over a 10- week rolling period. They can be consecutive or non-
consecutive and can span over two terms. 
 
2. An increase in the penalty fine from £60 to £80 if paid in 21 days. If the fine is not paid by the first 21 
days, it will rise to £160 if paid within 28 days of being issued. 
 
3. If a 2nd penalty fine is issued to the same parent for the same child within a 3-year rolling period, the fine 
will automatically rise to £160 with no option to pay the lower rate of £80. 
 
4. If a parent then commits a third offence in a 3-year rolling period, the local authority will need to consider 
options available to them to improve attendance. This will include a consideration to prosecute under section 
444 of the Education Act 1996. 
 
5. The current penalty notice warning letter used for unauthorised absence (not holiday) will be changed to a 
Notice to Improve. 
 

 

We finish at 1.30pm on Friday 26th July 2024. 

Please can all parents/carers ensure you have paid for your child's transport to the beach by today. Please 

let us know if you have any difficulty with paying. 

 

Many thanks 

For all CELT schools this attendance threshold is set at 96% in line with national attendance data.

Thank you so much for your support in ensuring your children are in school regularly and therefore making 
the most of their educational opportunities.  Congratulations to the winners – Ash class!! 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Fundraising Update - fund a teacher for 1 day per week and also keep our wraparound care going! 

 

I am very pleased to announce that due to your amazing generosity we have now secured enough funding to 

cover our wraparound care for the next academic year!  A massive thankyou to you all.  What an fantastic 

community. 

 

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/Luxulyanschool?utm_term=Eaxx2mewm 

 

There will be no afterschool wraparound - Treetops on: 
 
Wednesday 24th July - due to staffing issues 
Thursday 25th July - due to the Year 6 BBQ 
Friday 26th July - due to our early finish. 
 
If you have booked and paid already on Parentpay, we will refund and we apologise for the short notice. 

Ash Star of the week – Louie K 
Superstar Learner – Roan G 

Beech Star of the week – Elsa L 
Superstar Learner – Penni-Rose T-R 

Sycamore Star of the week – Toby C 
Superstar Learner – Evelyn C 

Oak 
Star of the week – Esme B 
Superstar Learners – Lola G 

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/Luxulyanschool?utm_term=Eaxx2mewm


 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
Dydh da/hello 

   
The Great Luxulyan Cornish Show 
 
Kryw Kernewek are delighted to be able to announce that we raised £290 for the Cornwall Heritage Trust 
at the show on Saturday. 
 
Meur ras/thank you to everyone who either entered one of the categories or came to the show in the 
afternoon. 
  
Oll an gwella/All the best 
Kryw Kernewek 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

July – Activities Week 

22nd July Whole School Beach Trip 

 

• Suitable clothes for the beach 

and weather with a school 

jumper 

• Hats and sun cream 

• Named bucket and spade 

(optional in a bag) 

• Packed lunch is essential 

• Towel 

We will be taking all the children to Par Beach 

for the day. They will take part in a variety 

of activities and will have an ice lolly kindly 

donated by PALS. 

We will be organising a variety of beach games 

throughout the day and children are welcome 

to bring a bucket and spade. 

We will need parent volunteers to support the 

classes so please message your child’s teacher 

if you are available to help. 

Transport will cost £7 per child on Parentpay.  

 

23rd July Whole School Sports 

 

• Children to wear their PE kit all 

day 

• Hat and suncream of the 

weather is good 

• Normal school lunch provision is 

available 

 

PALS Summer Fair 

 

 

Morning sport activities in classes – children 

only 
 

Arrive at 12.15pm for a Family Picnic. Bring a 

blanket and a picnic to share with your 

child/ren 

Or 

Arrive at 1.15pm for track races to start at 

1.30pm until 3pm 
 

PALS Summer Fair at 3pm 

Please bring plenty of pennies to raise money 

which all goes to our pupils 

 

24th July Careers Day Various different career talks 

25th July Year 6 – Adrenalin Quarry Trip 

 

• Comfortable clothes 

• Swimming costume (wetsuits 

are provided) 

• Towel 

• Coat/Suncream/Hat if necessary 

• Drink and packed lunch 

 
 

Year 6 Evening BBQ 

Travel to and from by coach. PALS have very 

kindly paid for this. 

 

Cost of activities is £25. Please pay on 

Parentpay by Monday 15th July 

 

If you would like to order a school dinner, 

please email Mrs Tonkin on 

jtonkin@lux.celtrust.org 

 

Details to follow 

26th July Year 6 Leavers Assembly 

 

Last day of term 

Finish early  

Leavers Assembly in the village hall 10.30am 

Parents/Carers of Year 6 invited 

 

Finish early at 1.30pm 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

July  

1st July Moving up morning 

Year 6 - Poltair and Penrice Transition 

Day 

Details of Poltair and Penrice days have been 

forwarded 

4th July Year 5 – Bikeability Level 1 

 

Year 6 – Fowey River Transition Day 

No cost – pupils need own bike, helmet and PE 

kit 

Details of Poltair and Penrice days have been 

forwarded 

8th July Luxulyan Feast Week – Numerous events throughout the week 

9th July Year 5 – Bikeability Level 2 

 

Year 6 SATS results announced  

No cost – pupils need own bike, helmet and PE 

kit 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

13th July Great Luxulyan Cornish Show 

  

 

Feast Week Carnival 

Entries dropped into school between 11am and 

12pm . School open 1pm-2.30pm for main 

event 

Children to attend with their class sentry if 

possible 

15th July Ash Class reports out 
 

Oak Class Parental/Carer Consultations 
 

 

Last week of afterschool clubs 

Please check book bags 

 

If not already done so, please email Mr Kellow 

for an appointment 

 

16th July Beech Class Parental/Carer Consultations If not already done so, please email Miss 

Young for an appointment 

 

17th July Sycamore Class Parental/Carer 

Consultations 

If not already done so, please email Mr Hanns-

Drake for an appointment 

 

22nd July Whole School Beach Trip £7 to pay – please see Beach letter for more 

details 

 

23rd July Sports Day  
 

PALS Summer Fair 

Parents/Carers invited to the afternoon 

session 

 

Summer Fair to follow Sports Day 

24th July Careers Day We are looking for community volunteers to 

come in and talk to pupils about their jobs 

25th July Year 6 – Adrenalin Quarry Trip 

Evening BBQ 

£25 to pay – please see Adrenalin Quarry 

letter for more details 

26th July Year 6 Leavers Assembly 
 

Last day of term and early finish 

Leavers Assembly in the village hall 

 

School closes at 1.30pm 

September 2024 Important Information 

4th September New Reception Class – Parent and Child ‘All about Me’ Interviews 

5th September School open to all children – First day of the Autumn Half Term 

 

New Reception Class – in for morning session 

6th September New Reception Class – in for afternoon session 

11th September Parent Forum – RWI Information 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Ready, Set, Play! Bodmin Leisure Centre are throwing open the 
doors on 20th & 21st July for an open weekend like no other. Try 
Tennis, Pickleball, Aqua, Fitness classes, Gym sessions, Swimming or 
challenge your friend to a social game of tennis or badminton. The 
choice is yours!!  
 
Find out what's on and to book your place visit: Better.org.uk/open-
days 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

19th September Year 1 Hearing Screen Test 

27th September School Photos 

7th October  Nasal Flu Spray – whole school 

18th October INSET Day – school closed 

21st October – 

1st November 

Half Term and Inset Days – school closed 

23rd December 

3rd January  

Christmas holidays – school closed 


